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Via Electronic-Mail 
 
January 20, 2017 
 
 
Ms. Beverly Spagg, Chief  
Air & EPCRA Enforcement Branch  
United States Environmental Protection Agency - Region 4 
Atlanta Federal Center 
61 Forsyth Street, SW 
Atlanta, Georgia 30303-8909 
 
 
Re: Air Program Pre-Hearing Submittal: Proposed Revision to Florida’s February 6, 2014 

111(d) State Plan for Commercial and Industrial Solid Waste Incinerators 
 
 
Dear Ms. Spagg: 
 
Notice is hereby given that, pursuant to 40 C.F.R. 60.23, the Department of Environmental 
Protection (Department) is accepting comments and will hold a public hearing, if requested, on a 
proposed revision to Florida’s 111(d) State Plan submittal for Commercial Industrial Solid Waste 
Incinerators (CISWIs). The notice of opportunity to submit comments and request a public 
hearing was published on January 20, 2017, in the Florida Administrative Register. The public 
hearing, if requested, will be held on February 22, 2017.  
 
This State Plan submittal proposes to revise Florida’s February 6, 2014 CISWI State Plan 
submittal to incorporate the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency’s (EPA) June 23, 2016, 
amendments to the CISWI Emission Guidelines (codified at 40 C.F.R. 60, Subpart DDDD), and, 
pursuant to the Department’s authority under 40 C.F.R. 60.2515(b), to provide for an equivalent 
production-based mercury emission limit for units in the waste-burning kiln subcategory. DEP 
has identified six facilities, comprising seven units, that are subject to these regulations. 
 
Copies of the public notice and pre-hearing State Plan submittal are enclosed.  These documents 
are submitted to you as notification to the Administrator pursuant to the requirement of 40 C.F.R. 
60.23(c). 
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Your review and comments prior to the hearing will be appreciated. The Department respectfully 
requests that EPA provide any comments on this submittal by February 20, 2017. If you have 
any questions about this proposed revision to Florida’s February 6, 2014 111(d) CISWI State 
Plan submittal, please contact Hastings Read at (850) 717-9017 or by email at 
Hastings.Read@dep.state.fl.us.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Preston McLane, Deputy Director 
Division of Air Resource Management 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
 
 
PM/tl 
 
cc (with State Plan package): Ken Mitchell, Jason Dressler, Mark Bloeth, and Todd Russo  
 
Enclosures: Notice published January 20, 2017 in the Florida Administrative Register 

Pre-Hearing State Plan Submittal Revising Florida’s February 6, 2014 111(d) CISWI 
State Plan Submittal 
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